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Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting, 22nd April 2018
Apologies:  Carl and Alison
Choosing of Churchwardens

Nominations were received for:

Mrs Margaret Murray (Proposed by Sean Kavanagh; Seconded by Carole Meckiffe)

Mr Phil Treherne (Proposed by Rutton Viccajee; Seconded by Sean Kavanagh)

Both were unanimously elected to very loud applause.
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting 2018
1.  Minutes of Annual Meetings of 2017, which had been sent electronically with some copies in print available, were considered and accepted as a true and accurate record – all in favour; no abstentions.
2.  Matters Arising   
None.
3.  The Electoral Roll, revised April 2017, now contains 108 names.   Although this is the same total as last year, this number does reflect that we have grown, as new people have joined, but also sadly that we have lost members of our congregation who have passed away.
4.  Elections to the PCC ( 3 vacancies for 3 years)
Sophie, Dave and Glenn all standing down.
Nominations were received for:

Wendy Blight (Proposed by John Clifton; Seconded by Nicki Bunce)

Greg Milne (Proposed by Sally Banks; Seconded by David Welch)

Sue Young (Proposed by Sandra Fowler; Seconded by Eirwen Grinter)
Since there were no other nominations they were declared elected.
Greg has also offered to be our Treasurer, to further loud applause.
We have a great team as we move forward into the new year, with Wendy in the office; Greg with oversight of the finances, and Sue Young joining the PCC representing our Wednesday congregation.
5.  Appointment of Sidesmen (Welcoming Team). 
Claire thanked the Welcome Team for their work in the past year. 

The Welcoming Team were confirmed as Brian and Margaret Eddleston, Julian and Kathleen Wontner, Margaret Murray, Lisa Keers, and the Pickles family.  Voted in by all; no abstentions, none against.
6. Church Wardens Report 2017-2018
The report was presented by Margaret Murray.  Huge thank you to Sean who steps down as Church Warden.  
7.  PCC Report to APCM 2018
The report was presented by Claire.  There were no comments or questions.
8.  Treasurer's Report to APCM 2018
The report was presented by Claire.  There were no comments or questions.
9.  Deanery Synod Report
The report was presented by Sally Banks.  There were no questions or comments.
10.  Appointment of Examiner
Roger Whiting is appointed as our Auditor of Accounts for the coming year. Nicky abstained, none against; carried.
11.  Safeguarding Report

Julie Kavanagh has started her training.  We’re now part of a group of churches trialling the online DBS process, so that should speed things up.
12.  Revd Claire Holt

Firstly, I want to say thank you. Thank you to each and every one for coming along today, giving up part of your Sunday to engage with supporting St Paul’s. I hope this is a really good indication of the level of support we have moving forward! 

I want to thank all those who have been part of our rotas this year and helped at events – please stand if that is you – and please thank them with a round of applause. A huge number of you enabling us to do so much! 

In particular, I want to thank Wendy, who has picked up the work in the office and has had to get to grips with bookings, maintenance and services; dealing with occasional unhappy e-mails and mis-communications with great diplomacy and a positive attitude. 

I want to thank Sean and Margaret – who are a huge support to me, personally and have overseen so much this year, as the reports describe. (round of applause)  Sean, as you step down, I want to thank you for your expertise and help through the ups and downs of grant applications and roofers – not to mention bat surveys and conservation officers! I am delighted the roof is nearly completed and should be signed off very soon. But actually, Sean has a bigger gift that he has brought – that of his pastoral care. He has been such a support, checking I am ok regularly and ensuring I take good care of myself, which means that he has directly helped me to fulfil my role to the best of my ability. Here is a small token of our thanks. (round of applause)

The wardens, as ever, have been well supported themselves by the PCC. We have good PCC meetings, they are generally fun, engaged and not overly long – and every contribution helps us to make wise decisions and discern God’s will for the way forward. Thank you to Sophie, who stepped down a bit earlier this year, Glenn and Dave (though we have discovered that Dave, due to his licencing can continue to attend meetings – so we may not have seen the last of him!). 

I want to also register a big thank you to Helen, who has stepped down as children and families worker. She did a great job at building up the team and finding some new resources. Also thanks to Nicki and Julie, who will be taking the role forward.
But we have some challenges ahead:

As we have seen in our finances, we have been just about covering our monthly costs, and with gift aid we gain some extra which can be used for our maintenance projects. However, we have been subsidised by the Diocese. And after a review of the Parish Share – which funds my stipend, housing and training; and central costs which funds the Diocese and their contribution to the wider church – we are facing some challenges ahead. 

[The DVD was shown:  Some of the statistics given:  The Diocese of Guildford has 160 parishes and over 1m people; 20,000 worshipers each week; 140 paid clergy plus unpaid roles.  Costs around £12m each year to run.  Comes from the parishes.  Of this, 95p in every £1 comes from congregations.

The amount paid by each church is called Parish Share, and this was reviewed in 2016. 

Costs consist of Parish ministry costs (vicar) and other shared costs.  Parish ministry costs will now add in training/development costs. Shared costs – eg. supports schools, chaplaincies, synod and mission elsewhere.   This is calculated by size of congregation and level of affluence of the area.  

Shared costs on average will be lower.  There is a fund of £600k to help those parishes in the most deprived areas, or who are most affected by change, or who have the highest populations, providing support to churches during the time of change.   The new arrangements start in 2019, with full implementation by 2021.]

Here at St Paul’s, we have a significant challenge ahead.  In the past, have been heavily subsidised by the diocese.  Around 35 parishes are hugely affected by these changes, and we are one of them:  we now face one of the biggest increases in Parish Share.  So, the bottom line is that parish share is increasing to £67,729 in 2019 and up until now we have been paying around £40,000.  
I have been in direct contact with various people in the Diocese and after this was announced in May, a process to see how to help parishes most affected was begun. This has resulted in some really positive support for us. This is a, much appreciated, recognition of the growth we have made over the past years and is designed to help us to continue to grow.

We have 5 years of continued subsidy, which will keep our parish share at the £40,000 mark. But after that it will revert to the full amount, which will also rise by inflation each year.
We have been given this time to explore what we can do and what options are available to us. And the Diocese will support us in these conversations.

But there are basically a few options that are becoming apparent:

1. Stay as we are… this would mean we could not make the jump to extra costs. Our current parish share would be the amount for half a vicar – so this would be one way forward;
2. Grow as much as we can, so that in 5 years time, with more people, we can cover the extra parish share;
3. Fundraise and dig deep ourselves to see if we can gain the extra money. 

This last one doesn’t really work. As our events each require a huge amount of effort and we struggle to get volunteers now – and we raise approx. £1000 all year. And if we were to raise the full amount with our current numbers it would require every household to give £30 per week – which for most is simply too much… and although some are able and do give more, which makes a huge difference now – I simple don’t think this extra money is there and I don’t want my job to become trying to squeeze more money out of you all!!

So as a Shared Leadership Team and a PCC we want to explore the option of intentional growth – making this our focus for the coming years.  We have time, and that’s what we are called to do:  our mission is to make new disciples.    Just as Joseph did in Egypt before the famine, we need to use the time we have been given to plan for the future.  

It will need everyone involved. There are only so many people that I can invite and get to know – we all need to be inviting and welcoming and getting to know new people.   There are already gaps in roles we need covered. And if a few are overstretched, as we are, it means they will be less able to get involved in inviting, welcoming and getting to know new people but their time and energy are instead drained by maintaining what we are already trying to do.  
So, we have a new Church Development Plan – with a little more detail in the time line on the board. And an expanded vision statement with our aims and how we hope to help people start, and continue, in their journey of faith.

As a Shared Leadership Team and a PCC we will be focussed around exploring and supporting in time, money and resources, our growth.

We will be looking at welcome and inviting in our services and exploring what each one of us can pick up so that our plan is manageable and realistic, clear and focussed, and we have everyone involved so each person has their small part to play and no one is over-burdened. 

Last week I talked about getting out of the boat and challenging us to think about the disciples that didn’t take the risk. We have a great opportunity ahead of us – to work together to see God’s love shared with the whole community and I hope and pray that new people will come to faith and join our church. Exciting times, so I hope you have your towel ready, because I believe we are about to get our feet wet!
Revd Claire Holt

If you have questions or ideas or just want to talk things through, please come and talk to Claire, or to members of the PCC.  We will be involving the Diocese to help and support us.  Claire is confident that we will find the right place for us.

The new prayer card was handed out, which focuses on this theme - to pray for our church and each person’s role in our future.  

Any questions?
Jane Milne:  we need to think about growing people in their gifts, so that we can be really effective, and, together, reach out to our community.   Allow the Spirit to breathe into us and show us how we can grow.

Claire:  we are in the community; people come in all the time, for weddings and baptisms.  We need to welcome people in more intentionally.  Not just about being nice and lovely (which we are), but it’s about helping others to come to the knowledge and love of God through Jesus Christ.

Phil Treherne:  there is a lot of new building in Tongham, so new people moving in to the parish.  CH:  Yes, so we need to be ready to invite people; their response is up to them.
Claire closed the meeting in prayer.
First Draft these minutes issued 22nd April 2018
Sally Banks, PCC Secretary




